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TO THE WHOLE SOCIETY 

 

 

 

 

Dear friends in the Lord: 

 

The Universal Apostolic Preferences, which I promulgate with this letter, are the fruit of an 

election. A choice has been made among several possibilities, all of them good. Our desire has 

been to find the best way to collaborate in the Lord's mission, the best way to serve the Church 

at this time, the best contribution we can make with what we are and have, seeking to do what 

is for the greater divine service and the more universal good. 

violated, 

in a mission of reconciliation and justice;  

C. To accompany young people in the creation of a hope-filled future;   

D. To collaborate in the care of our Common Home.  

 

In his confirmation letter of 6 February 2019, Pope Francis observed that “the process that the 

Society followed to arrive at universal apostolic preferences was (…) a real discernment.” He 

affirmed that the proposed preferences “are in agreement with the current priorities of the 

Church as expressed through the ordinary magisterium of the Pope, the Synods, and the 

Episcopal Conferences, especially since Evangelii gaudium.” 

 

The Holy Father insisted that “the first preference is crucial because it presupposes as a basic 

condition the Jesuit’s relationship with the Lord in a personal and communal life of prayer and 

discernment.” And he added: “Without this prayerful attitude the other preferences will not bear 

fruit.”  

 

I. Universal Apostolic Preferences 2019-2029 

 

Thanks to the universal apostolic preferences formulated by Peter-Hans Kolvenbach, which 

have guided us for more than fifteen years, several processes have been initiated which must be 

continued.  These include qualified presence in Africa and China, the responsibility of the whole 

Society for the interprovincial works in Rome entrusted to us by the Popes, the consistency of 

 






















